
 
 

AGENDA 
 

CONNECTICUT STATE BOARD OF CHIROPRACTIC EXAMINERS 
 

Thursday, January 12, 2017, at 9:00 A.M. 
 

Department of Public Health 
410 Capitol Avenue, Hartford CT 

Third Floor – Hearing Room 
 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
 
 
I. MINUTES 
 Review of the minutes from November 17, 2016. 
 
 
II. DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH UPDATES 
 Investigations Update 
  Gary Griffin, Investigations Supervisor 
 
 
III. NEW BUSINESS 
 A. Delegate to the Federation of Chiropractic Licensing Boards and the National  

 Board of Chiropractic Examiners 
 B. Annual Approval of Chiropractic Colleges/Universities 
 
 
IV. ADDITIONAL AGENDA ITEMS 
 
 
ADJOURN 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Department of Public Health is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

 
If you require aid/accommodation to participate fully and fairly, 

 please contact the Public Health Hearing Office at 860-509-7566. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
The Connecticut State Board of Chiropractic Examiners held a meeting at the Department of Health at 410 
Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT on November 17, 2016. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Candito Carroccia, DC – via telephone 
     Gina Carucci, DC – via telephone 
     Melissa Muszynski – Public Member – via telephone 
     Sean Robotham, DC– via telephone 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:   Karlos Boghosian, DC 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Jeffrey Kardys, Board Liaison 
     Stacy Schulman, Hearing Officer 

 

Dr. Carroccia called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m. 

 
I. MINUTES 

Dr. Carucci made a motion, seconded by Ms. Muszynski, to approve the minutes from the 
September 1, 2016 meeting.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 

II. DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH UPDATES 
A. Investigations Update 
Gary Griffin, Department of Public Health, Practitioner Investigations Unit reported that since the last 
meeting 2 cases have been dismissed following review by consultants.  There are 5 chiropractic cases 
currently under investigation by the Department of Public Health.  2 of these cases are being reviewed by 
consultants. 

 
III. OLD BUSINESS 
 Continuing Education 

Stephen Carragher, Public Health Services Manager was present to discuss continuing education 
requirements.  

 
IV. NEW BUSINESS 
 A. Federation of Chiropractic Licensing Boards – PACE Program 

It was discussed that the Board may want to invite a representative from the FCLB to a future meeting to 
provide informationto the Board and DPH regarding the PACE Program. 

 
B. Schedule Meeting Dates for 2017 
The following dates have been scheduled for meetings in 2017. 

January 12, 2017 
April 6, 2017 
August 24, 2017 
November 9, 2017 

All meetings will be held at the Department of Public Health beginning at 9:00 a.m. 
 
V. ADJOURN 
 Dr. Carucci made a motion, seconded by Dr. Robotham, to adjourn.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:23 

a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Candito Carroccia, DC 
Connecticut State Board of Chiropractic Examiners 
 
 

 


